

MACC – MICHIGAN ALPINE COMPETITION COUNCIL - MEETING 02-20-2017

Minutes of the call-in meeting:

President Virginia Uhley called the meeting to order at 8:34 PM.

Attendance: Officers

Gary Bloodworth-P	Shawn Hughes – P	Steve Coatney – A	Mike Hiebrink-P	Katelyn Meyer-A
Mike Sayers – P	Debi Koltoniak - P	Jim Geisling - A	Zach Jablonski-P	Drew Hillger--P
Doug Fellman – P	Bill Perlmutter –A	Ginnie Uhley – P	Dave Carrico-A	Lou Oles - A
Alex Carrico-A	Jason Kanakry- A	Kermit Anderson-A	Dennis Parrot-P	Scott Pyles – P

Attendance: Team Racer Representatives

Chuck White, SW – P	Denise Miller - P	Alan Osterdale AA - A
Stephan Morgan, JD-A	Gary Konzsa, SC – P	Mike Jablonski TB - P
Rob Reader SD – A	Mick Serafinski, TR-P	Holly Polopolos AA – A
Sue Holmes RN –A	Pat Groves TO - P	

Also in attendance: S. Sayers

President – Virginia Uhley – Motion to approve minutes, 2nd by Denise. Chuck white noted that I had him marked as absent. Minutes were approved with correction. Corrected copy to be sent to Mike to post on web.

Last report from Boyne is that everything is good. Colder weather is coming so hopefully we can pull off race. Ginnie to check with Boyne later in week. Proposed race schedule for next year was presented. Gary Konzsa noted that qualifier and first race were at the same time. Searchmont was also brought up. Ginnie explained that the schedule was needed to be presented to Boyne to lock in the dates. She was also going to check with Searchmont to see if they could accommodate us. Scott noted that this was their open year and they should be able to. Scott said he would be happy to help with the negotiations with Searchmont.

Denise reported that everything was set for the banquet. Tickets will be on sale this weekend.

Vice President – Alexandra Carrico: Not present

Finances – Mike Hiebrink: We have \$12677.40 in the account.

MDSC Representative – Lou Oles: Not present.

Registration – Katelyn Meyers: Katelyn not present. We may have some guest racers coming up this weekend question asked if they should be put on course 1 or 3. Mike Sayers suggested they be put on course 3, because 1 has the most racers and 3 the least. Mike also brought up that some of the high school racers that guest raced the last race went after the E men. They should have gone after all the men, also some of them were not E racers more like E2 or A. Dennis to let outside starters know that guest racers go after all ladies or after all the men on that course. Note to be put on clipboard too.

Sponsors and Awards - Jim Geisling / Zach Jablonski: Canto Cup awards all set. Mike Jablonski noted he would need more upgrade awards.

Race Workers – Bill Perlmutter / Dennis Parrot: Sign up site was opened last night. Sign up has been very light. Allocation appears set for 5 gate judges for all courses/day.

Course Operations – Gary Bloodworth, & Zach Jablonski & Dennis Parrot: Radios were used on all the courses all 3 days with as many gate judges as possible given a radio. Gate judge use of radios was more helpful on some courses than others. Some racers are penciling themselves in as maintenance workers on the sheets. Not a problem this past weekend, but could be. Passing out and collecting the radios is an extra burden for the COC. Sunday Samantha Sayers and Dennis passed out and collected the radios then monitored their use from the flats. Dennis recommends we continue the “assistant chief” position. Duties would include: distribution and collection of radios, coordination of gate judges, coaching of gate judges, helping to collect data relating to protest.

Course Officials- -Drew Hilger: 3 Informal protests were sent out. The findings are reflected in the race results.

Course setting – Jason Kanakry: Not present. Will set a practice course if possible.

Equipment – David Carrico: Not present.

Timing – Shawn Hughes: Have been short an announcer each weekend. Anyone interested see Shawn. Not going to give the start sheet to the inside starters anymore. Want them to give the timers the racers number and not the name. We want them to be more attentive to what is happening on the hill.

Computers, Software & Results – Steve Coatney: Not present. Doug made a motion to approve the results as published, Mike 2nd. There were no objections motion passed.

Publicity/Recruitment & Newsletter – Debi Koltoniak: E news: banquet tickets, web site open for worker sign up. Dennis to send info for Debi to put in the newsletter.

Webmaster – Mike Sayers: Web is current. Will post corrected Minutes when Doug sends them.

Old Business:

New Business: Can we run a makeup GS race? It was decided that it was too late this year to schedule a makeup race, but would put on the schedule for next year. It would probably be a one run make up so workers would already be in place.

Gary Bloodworth brought up the idea of flipping the run order on the courses. There was some discussion on this topic then a motion was made. Gary made a motion to reverse the run order, Doug 2nd. A roll call vote was taken 5 Yes 4 no motion passed.

Secretary – Doug Fellman

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 PM

Next meeting is a call-in Monday February 27, 2017 8:30 PM

Respectfully submitted by Doug Fellman, Secretary